
 

 
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE 

RAINHAM & WENNINGTON AND SOUTH HORNCHURCH WORKING PARTY 
Committee Room 3A - Town Hall 

16 May 2017 (6.30  - 8.30 pm) 
 
Present: 
 
COUNCILLORS 
 
Conservative Group 
 

Jason Frost and +Roger Westwood 
 

Residents’ Group 
 

Reg Whitney 
 

UKIP Group 
 

Phil Martin 

Independent Residents 
Group 

Michael Deon Burton (Chairman) 

 
 
Apology was received for the absence of Councillor Osman Dervish. 
+Substitute Member: Councillor Roger Westwood for Councillor Dervish. 
 
Also in attendance was Councillor Graham Williamson. 

 
The Chairman reminded Members of the action to be taken in an emergency. 
 
 
27 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS  

 
There was no interest disclosed at the meeting. 
 

28 MINUTES  
 
The minutes of the meeting of the Working Party held on 28 February 2017 
were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.  
 
 

29 VISION FOR HAVERING  
 
The Director of Neighbourhoods presented the Working Party with the 
Corporate Plan for 2017/18 which had been aligned to the new vision and 
the corporate priorities of Communities, Places, Opportunities and 
Connections. The new Vision was approved as part of the Council‟s Budget 
2017/18 at the Cabinet meeting on 8 February.  
 
The Corporate Plan sets out the Council‟s vision „Havering; making a 
Greater London‟, and how the vision would be achieved through delivery of 
the four corporate priorities of Communities, Places, Opportunities and 
Connections.  
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The Working Party noted that the each priority sets out the target outcomes 
in each area and what the Council would do to achieve these, as well as 
how progress and success would be measured.   
 
It was also noted that the proposed new set of Corporate Performance 
Indicators had been designed to measure the Council‟s success in 
implementing these delivery statements and the wider strategic outcomes. 
 
The indicators included a mixture of both qualitative and quantitative 
measures as well as key milestones for major transformation programmes. 
 
The Working Party noted the presentation. 
 
 

30 A1306 BEAM PARKWAY  
 
The Working Party received a presentation on some conceptual designs to 
support the housing development on the A1306, Beam Parkway. 
 
The Working Party was provided with visuals of the landscaping designs for 
the scheme and the interfaces between the development sites and the 
Beam Parkway frontages.  
 
The Working Party noted that the road layout was still in design, data 
collection was in progressing modelling we are currently undertaking.  
 
The Working Party noted that the overall objective of the scheme was aimed 
at bringing the historic and existing key landscape features to act as 
gateways at either ends of the scheme and to replicate and introduce 
elements of these landscapes to create a varied park character along the 
length of the corridor. 
 
The design had an introduction of swales and channels that would replicate 
the character of the area and the introduction of tall elements that would 
create a visual context that reminds of the historical past. 
 
The presentation highlighted the size of the scheme, from Dovers Corner to 
the Borough boundary which covered over 1.8 kilometres of roadway. 
 
The following area of interest and some typical types of intervention that 
could be delivered was outlined to the Working Party. 
 
Beam Park 
 
Due to the topography of the site, the road way sits higher than the existing 
development sites, a series of feature “mats” would be formed to create play 
areas whilst the surrounding lower areas would be designed to catch and 
utilise surface water into WSUD areas. It was also the intention to make 



Rainham & Wennington and South 
Hornchurch Working Party, 16 May 2017 

 

 

 

features of and create access to the River Beam and introduce some tall 
elements to this part of the scheme. 
 
Town Centre 
 
To the west of the town centre and the Marsh Way Bridge, it was proposed 
to have landscaping treatments carried out to the banked sides of the 
approach to the bridge and the location of the new Beam Park station there 
would be an opportunity to create a new town square. Vertical elements 
such as trees and a clock will be visible and the “square” will have the 
potential for pop up markets to be held on some days. 
 
Exotic Corridor. 
 
Between the town centre and the Cherry Tree junction there would be 
opportunities to create wide areas of park land that do not currently exist. An 
exotic corridor of lush water tolerant vegetation would be planted into the 
swales and channels that would be the interfaces with new development. 
These channels and swales would make use of surface water and utilise 
WSUD and SUD type features. Where existing development sites were 
different to the existing road height stepped wall features would be adopted 
to address these level changes. 
 
Dovers Corner 
 
The wide frontage to the interface of the Persimmon site allows the 
landscaping scheme to draw in the existing features of the River 
Ingrebourne while the de-culverting of the river would permit views similar to 
the suggestions at Beam Park end and the use of tall features similar to the 
Coldharbour Point lighthouse which would be seen from all approaches to 
the corridor. 
 
Members of the working party commended the proposed greenery to soften 
the new development in the area but sought clarification on how it would be 
maintained. 
 
A Member of the party commented that officers had not returned with an 
improvement proposal for the A1306 corridor. In response the Working 
Party was informed that a data collection exercise was on going in order to 
determine traffic flow. 
 
The Working Party noted the presentation. 
 
 

31 BEAM PARK STATION - GAS PIPELINE  
 
The Working Party received a presentation that outlined Beam Park Station 
and the gas pipeline along its proposed route. 
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The Working Party was informed that following an extensive investigation 
the conclusion was that the gas pipelines should not be an obstacle to the 
station project, but may require some protection during the construction 
process. 
 
It was mentioned that the gas pipelines along the site and route would pose 
no risk to the development of the station building. 
 
The Working Party noted that the Health & Safety Executive would be 
involved in any construction that would be undertaken at the site. 
 
The Working Party noted the presentation. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Chairman 
 

 


